
Blaine 

July 2019 

Important Upcoming Events: 
  

¶ Sundays - Worship at 8:30 & 10:00 am 
                          

¶ Mondays - Lois Ministries, 1:30 pm 
                         Boy Scout Troop 10, 7 pm  
                         Menôs Bible Study, 7 pm 
 
 
¶ July 1-8 - Adult classroom RSVD  
                       Downstairs 
¶ July 4 - Beulah Parade, 12:30 line up,  

            Parade starts at 1:30 pm 
¶ July 8 - New Bible Study begins, 7 pm,  

          meet in renovated basement area 
¶ July 8 - Menôs Breakfast, 8 am 
¶ July 10 - Elders / Shepherd Ministry, 

           6 pm 
¶ July 12 - Basement classroom RSVD for 

           VBS material/decorations  
¶ July 15-31 - Pastor Bob out of office 
¶ July 15 - OCC Meeting, 11:30 am, A&W  
¶ July 21 - BACN Sunday 
¶ July 24 - August Baine Visitor deadline 
¶ July 24 - Potluckers, 6:30 pm 
¶ July 28 - VBS Set-up 
 
¶ Aug 3 - All Church Picnic in Arcadia,      

        6 pm 
¶ Aug 5-8 - VBS, 6 pm 
¶ Aug 11 - ONE Worship Service, 10 am 
¶ Aug 11 - BACN Sunday with VBS 
¶ Aug 16 - New Legacy Concert in Honor 
 
 
 

 

 

4th of JULY  

PARADE  

Water Bottle Ministry  
 

The trailer for the Beulah Parade will 

be loaded between  services on Sunday, 

June 30th. Stay after or come early to 

help load the cases of water bottles. 

Many hands make light work!  
 

Join us in Beulah on  

Thursday, July 4th!  
 

12:30 pm     Meet at the Government 

Center to line up for the parade and 

decorate the trailer.  
 

  1:30 pm     Parade starts! We will be 

walking in it, handing out cold, bottled 

water to spectators.  
 

We Still Need Volunteers for the Parade!  
 

 Thank youé 
To those that have          
donated water, picked up 
water, volunteered truck  
& trailer, and spent time   
putting on labels.   



  Need a phone number to volunteer, 
join, or help a working committee?   
 
STAFF: 

 
Office Manager, Dede Nugent    352-9148 
  
Congregational Fellowship, Missions,     
Property              Bonnie Putney 352-4940  
   
Christian Education, Membership &           
Evangelism    Carolyn Waterson 882-9802 
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS: 
 
Christian Education:   
Shannon Gillison 231-383-0007  
 
Congregational Fellowship:  
Dodie Putney 882-4067 
 
Membership & Evangelism:  
Chairperson is needed.  
 
Missions: Jan Heverly 231-649-4884 
 
Property:  Kim Lathwell 882-1398 
 
Worship:  Kari MacDonald, 231-871-0079 

 MONTHLY FINANCE UPDATE 
 

2019 General Fund Budget:    $217,044.00     
Monthly General Fund Need:     18,087.00
  
           Received              Over / Short  

January       $ 10,962.24            - 7,124.76 

February        26,742.00            + 8,655.00  

March            17,259.00             -    828.00 

April              28,712.17          + 10,625.17 

May               20,127.00           +  2,040.00 

June *             13,949.75            - 4,137.25 

 Total                                      +  9,230.16 
   
 * 4 of 5 weeks recorded at time of printing.  

FROM WHERE I SIT  
JULY 2019 

 

       I heard it on the radio, in 
passing, so I cannot even give 
credit where credit is due. But 
the guy said, ñSuppose the 

people of earth received a message from outer 
space saying that a ship of aliens would be arriving 
in exactly five yearsò. We donôt know their inten-
tions of course. They might be friendly, or even 
benevolent. Or their motive might be something 
far more          nefarious. But we do know they are 
coming, and roughly when. And we know they are 
technologically advanced. I mean, they sent us a 
message, and in a way that we could understand! 
So, what would we do with that? 
   The Commentator then went on to compare that 
relationship to humans and ants. We are far bigger 
than ants, but we donôt necessarily go out of our 
way to hurt them. We might even step over them, 
if we can, on the sidewalk. But if they get in our 
way, or encroach on our spaceðif their plans   
conflict with our plansðwe donôt usually hesitate 
to do everything in our power to get rid of them! 
   I stopped listening after that. My mind went to 
Psalm 8. ñLord, our Lord, how majestic is your 
Name in all the earth! When I consider your   
heavens, the work of your handséwho is man that 
you are mindful of him?ò 
   I hate to use aliens as a metaphor for God. Or 
ants for humans either. But we have received a 
message, and in a way we can understand. We 
know that He is coming. And we know that He is 
far more advanced. So again, what do we do with 
that? 
 
Yours in Christ,  
Pastor Bob 
 

  
 

ATTENTION SECRET SISTERS! 
 

We will be starting in early July.  
Questions? Contact Dee Lathwell, Nina Margetson or Donna Brown. 

  



 SERVING IN JULY 
 

8:30 a.m. Praise & Worship Service 
  

Worship Leader - Carolyn Bell   
Greeter -   Available  
Usher -   Available 
Welcome Center -  Cathy Bodell 
 

10:00 a.m. Traditional Service 
  

Elders - Shirley felt, Deb Kessler   
Worship Reader -  Jan Heverly   
Diaconate Servers -  Kent Elliott, Ron Heverly, 
                          Howard & Judy Ingleston    
Diaconate Preparer -   Rhonda Nye 
Greeter -   Available 
Usher -   Available 
Welcome Center  -  Cathy Bodell  

SERMON SCHEDULE 
JULY 2019 

 
July 7: 1st Reading: Galatians 6:1-16 
  2nd Reading: Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 
  Title: ñAre You on the Sidelines or 
             In the Game?ò 
 
July 14:  1st Reading: Amos 7:7-17 
  2nd Reading: Luke 10:25-37 
  Title: ñBoundary Linesò 
 
July 21: Guest Pastor    
     
July 28: Guest Pastor    

JULY 

Birthdays 

 

  1 Ed Howard 
  4 Bob Larimer 
  7 Shelli Merrill 
11 Kate Masell, Theresa Fuller 
12 Dave Harden, Wayne Margetson 
16 Sara Tiller 
17 Dede Nugent 
19 Stonna Spalding, Mike Brief 
20 Mary Lou Noble  
21 Doug Erdman 
24 Judy Spohn 
25 Mike Evans 
27 Cassidy Mobley, Ellice Franklin,  
     Neil Nugent  
28 Nancy Green 
30 Jenny Bradford, McKenzie Larimer 
31 Mary Barnum 

 

 

Anniversaries 
 

 1  Thomas and Jonnine Rumney  
14 Steve and Jeri VanDePerre 
15 Wayne and Lynda Faber 
20 Asa and Traci Kelly 
23 Dave and Laurie Puccio 
26 Wayne and Nina Margetson  
31 Bob and Deb Larimer 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clipart+image+of+july+birthday+cupcake&view=detailv2&&id=EDFDC348F8D399754ACCC28EFB3321FF24E7D4D0&selectedIndex=9&ccid=HFqqTHZR&simid=607995442616729605&thid=OIP.M1c5aaa4c765103f4fe3da002f82c4ae5o0


 
JULY 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP  

HOSTS 
 

             
         9:30 AM                     11:00 AM 
 
  7/7 
7/14                                              Smeltzerôs 
7/21 
7/28 
   
  If you would like to host a coffee, please sign up 
on the Fellowship Hall board. Dodie Putney,  
Maggie Baker, Bonnie Putney are there to help if 
you have never hosted before, just remember to 
ask.  The paper supplies and the coffee supplies 
are furnished by the Congregational Fellowship 
Committee and Womenôs Ministries. 
  A consideration: when you have food to share 
from a Saturday event or you would like to bring 
a special treat or birthday cake to Sundayôs coffee 
fellowship ï please check the signup sheet and 
talk with the hosts for that Sunday.  Working    
together eliminates surprises.  Thank you. 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 10 
  

The Troop has a busy few weeks 
before heading to Alaska mid-July.  

 
They will have 2 Food Booths on July 4th! One 
in Beulah and one in Frankfort. Stop by either 
one and support our Troop. 
 
July 1 - July 8: The adult classroom downstairs 
is Reserved as óGear Centralô for the Troop. All 
of their gear for Alaska will be laid out for  
packing, so please avoid using that room during 
this time. Thank you! 

  The youth planned, provided and served the 
goodies for both fellowship times on June 9th and 
asked for small donations to purchase new equip-
ment for the pool table.  Thank you to all those 
that donated that day. The new pool equipment is 
here to be enjoyed by all. 

SHEPHERD MINISTRY 
 

  One of Blaineôs many blessings is their        
Shepherd Ministry Committee. Their purpose is to 
visit the ñHome boundò and share communion 
with them.  It has expanded to visiting and calling 
them, so they feel loved and cared for.  
  The Shepherd Ministry will work with the Elders 
to help each other in congregational care. If you 
would like to help the Shepherd Ministries in any 
way, please call Mary Lou Noble at 352-7035.  
  The Elders have invited Shepherd Ministries 
Committee to meet with them on July 10th at   
6:00 PM. 

   

   We just want to thank 
our entire church family 
for  making our recent 
40th Anniversary Vow 
Renewal Celebration so 
very special.   So many of 
you worked so hard on 

our behalf - setting up, making and contrib-
uting food, running errands, decorating the 
church, making the gardens beautiful, and 
serving in so many ways that we probably 
are not even aware of.   It would not have 
happened without you.    
   We are blessed and so grateful for your 
time and love which gave us such a wonder-
ful day.   And thank you for all the prayers, 
the lovely cards, and the kind words.    
   We love you,  
   Bob and Cathy Bodell  

ALL Open Dates 
Available 
To Host! 

FREE  
NON-DENOMINATIONAL CONCERT 

 

New Legacy Project  
 

 Friday, August 16th, 7:00 pm 

Honor Congregational Church 

10959 Main St., Honor 
 

Come early for best seating! 



SPECIAL MUSIC 
 
  During the summer months, our 
choir takes a break and there is special  
music in place of the anthem in the 
10am service.  

  Thank you to the following folks who shared 
their gift of music with us in June to glorify God-
-Judy Ingleston, Jenny Caylen and Yvonne 
Hockett, McKenna Crossman and Deb Kessler. 

 
  The church is in need of         
volunteers for the following     
areas: worship leader, worship 
reader, childrenôs sermons, Kids 

Kare, greeters, ushers, and fellowship hosts.  
  Please sign up on the appropriate volunteer list 
on the bulletin board in the fellowship hall to 
serve in one of these areas for the summer 
months.  

 

 

 
Information flyers for the Fall Retreat on      
Mackinac Island are available in fellowship hall. 
Registration deadline is mid-August. 

SUMMER KIDS KARE 
 
  During the summer months there will not be  regular 
Sunday School, but a more structured Kidôs Kare program 
for our little ones following the childrenôs message. This time will include a story, an activity and 
singing all under the leadership of an adult or senior high age youth. 
  There is also infant care during the 10 am service. Children are always welcomed to stay in worship 
and use a packet from the table near the sanctuary entrance. We also have a glassed cry room with  
audio from the sanctuary at the back for those who like this option.  
  NEEDED: Volunteers for help with this ministry. We have been offering this ministry during the 
later service, but now have age appropriate children coming to the early service and would like to   
offer it there too. Please speak to Shannon Gillison (CE chair) or Carolyn Waterson (staff) if you are 
willing to serve in this ministry for our younger families. 

 If you are hosting an event, having a meeting or stopped in to do  some work, please   

remember to turn off all lights and close all windows when you leave the building. 

Thank You! 

CLEARNACE REGISTRY 
 

  It is that time of year when you are asked to   
renew your clearance registry information for the 
next year. The church asks any adult who works 
with children and youth to have this clearance 
done each year. This is a way we help assure   
parents of the safety of their children when they 
are a part of a ministry at Blaine. Beginning in 
mid- July there will be paperwork available at 
church to fill out for this clearance. So if you are 
a Sunday school teacher, youth leader, Kidôs Kare 
helper, nursery person or do occasional childcare 
for church events, or transport children, or are a 
Kids Hope mentorðplease plan to  participate in 
the clearance registry this year. Thanks for your 
help with this important part of being a caring 
church. 

 BROWN BAG BIBLE STUDY 
 
  In June, Sharon Trense lead the Brown 
Bag Bible Study every Friday morning 
from 10:30- noon.  The title of the book study was 
Ten Qualities That Move You From A Believer 
To A Disciple.    
  The last study was Friday, June 28th.  Sharon has 
placed a copy of the book in the library, so that 
you may check it out to read. 



 Lois Ministries - Mondays, 1:30 pm, Small Sanctuary 

Lois Ministries is a prayer ministry for mothers and grandmothers to come together and intercede for 
family, especially for grandchildren. They also pray for our Blaine Church Family. Meetings are in 
the small sanctuary every Monday afternoon.  Please call Shirley Felt 231-864-4420 for more          
information.  Weôll meet July 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29th.   

 ñI pray that from his glorious, unlimited resources he will empower you with inner strength      
through his Spirit.  Then Christ will make his home in your hearts as you trust in him.                       
Your roots will grow down into Godôs love and keep you strong.ò  Ephesians 3:16, 17 

 
Menôs Bible Study - Mondays, 7:00 pm 

This Bible Study is for men of all ages and everyone is welcomed. If you have questions, please     
contact Rob Janusch. 
 

An Encouraging Word Bible Study - Mondays, 7:00 pm 
Everyone is welcomed to attend. Bring your Bible and a promise. We will begin with Philippians. 
Contact Pat Munsell with any questions. This study will meet on Mondays, July 8-August 26 in the 
renovated  basement area. 

 
Men's Prayer & Breakfast - Second Monday, July 8, 8:00 am   

Men meet at the Lighthouse Caf® in Elberta for prayer, fellowship, and breakfast. Please pay for your 
own meal. For more information, call Skip Noble 352-7035.   
 

Lunch with Friends - Second Thursday 
We are on summer break; giving Skip and Mary Lou a chance for a summer break.  We will meet at 
noon on September 12, 2019; the second Thursday of the month for our potluck meal and greeting 
card ministry.  Thanks, Mary Lou and Skip! You are wonderful hosts. 

 
Potluckers - July 24, 6:30 pm  

This group is for anyone who enjoys a potluck meal, time of devotion and good fellowship. Meeting 
place will be announced in the bulletin. 
 

Teapot Ministry - most Fridays 
Teapot Ministry is a visit (preferably 2 visitors) with our shut-ins.  We have a short visit, 
some tea and end with devotion. If you would like to visit someone special or you have time 
to visit someone, please contact Bonnie Putney at 231.499.6788. This is an extension of our Care 
Ministry.  
 

Fellowship Groups:  Each month the following groups meet. Each group is different in 
character; but could include devotion, prayer, a meal, fellowship and more. Important           
information for you is that you are invited to any group or groups you would like to attend.  
Just call the leader for more information or ask Bonnie Putney or Carolyn Waterson; staff. 



 

Benzie Area Christian  
Neighbors (BACN 
 2804 Benzie Hwy  

Benzonia, MI, 231-882-9544 
Open: Mon-Thur, 10am - 2pm 
1st & 3rd Wed, 4pm - 6pm 

The LoveINC Store 
1505 Benzie Hwy,  

Benzonia, MI, 231-882-9640  
Open:  
Mon-Fri, 10am - 6pm; Sat, 

10am - 4pm  

Habitat for Humanity  
Restore  

13998 Honor Hwy 
Honor, MI 231-325-7750 

Open:  
Tues-Sat, 10am - 5:30pm 

ECHO 
His Love 

 $ÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÃÃÅÐÔÅÄ ÏÎ ÁÎ ÏÎÇÏÉÎÇ ÂÁÓÉÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ 
6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȦ  !ÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ 

BACN SUNDAY 
July 21 

 

  The collection basket will remain in the Education/
Office hallway.  For the summer months picnic  
supplies would provide a nice treat. Items that 
neighbors may enjoy are ketchup, mustard, mayo, 
cold tea, fruit juices, canned meats, canned potatoes, 
baked beans, crackers, cereal, napkins, paper     
towels, and toilet paper. 
 In August you may add to the Vacation Bible 
School collection August 5-8 and Sunday August 
11th. 

  

 

SAVE the DATE 

Sunday, September 8, 2019 

Dan Straubel Memorial Golf Outing 
Crystal Lake Golf Club 

8493 Fairway Dr. Beulah, MI 

Questions? CLGF 231-882-4061 

Crystal Conference Center 

 CCC now has new manage-
ment and familiar faces;   
Eric Strommer is the sight 
director and Rich    Boomer 
is grounds manager. They 
have worshipped with us 

this spring and summer. There are buildings, cabins 
and rooms for rent for meetings, conferences, and        
vacations. You may call camp at 231-352-9311. 

 

 

   
  Prayer shawls are shawls knitted with love 
and prayers; either for a particular person or 
for someone the knitter will never meet.  The 
prayer shawl is meant to wrap the person in 
need with the love and prayers to help heal and 
comfort them. The prayer shawls are not     
distributed by any one person.  If you know of 
a need  please ask Stonna Spading (chair)     
231-378-4864, or Bonnie Putney (staff for 
Congregational Care) 231-499-6788. 

FRIEND DAY 2019 AT BLAINE CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
 

On September 22nd, we are encouraging everyone to bring someone with them that 
does not have a church home. More details will follow in the August Blaine Visitor. 
Begin thinking and praying about who God is calling you to invite.  

 




